

May 15, 2020

Dear Committee on Finance,

On behalf of the Metropolitan Planning Council (MPC), I strongly support the issuance of Multi-Family Housing Revenue Notes, Series 2020A and Series 2020B, for costs of acquisition of real property located at 2602-2638 N. Emmett Street, construction thereon of the Emmett Street Apartments, and to pay costs of issuance of the Notes and related costs of the Project.

In 2014, MPC partnered with the 35th Ward Office and stakeholders to host a series of public workshops through the Corridor Development Initiative (CDI) about the future of this site just above the Logan Square CTA station. CDI is a participatory planning process that engages communities in proactively planning for real-world development scenarios. Through three public workshops, an online survey and text polling, over 370 participants engaged with us and with one another, sharing a wide range of opinions about the community's needs and which of those could be met by redevelopment of the Logan Square Blue Line station area. Ultimately, the community identified affordable housing as their top priority for the use of limited public subsidy. We believe this current proposal directly aligns with the priorities that emerged from that participatory process.

Building more affordable housing in Logan Square is also critical for advancing racial equity in Chicago. In recent years, MPC has led research and developed policy proposals related to the deeply entrenched racial and economic segregation in our region. As you know, over 20,000 Latinx Chicagoans have moved out of Logan Square since 2000 driven by rising housing costs that have outpaced local incomes. The unjust displacement of Latinx families only serves to perpetuate our existing segregation, making the production of affordable housing in Logan Square all the more critical for advancing equity in Chicago.

Last, MPC encourages growth near public transit to create thriving, balanced and mixed income communities, and to ensure that the benefits of transit-oriented are experienced by people of all income levels. Equitable transit-oriented development (eTOD) advocates that people of all incomes experience the benefits of dense, mixeduse, pedestrian-oriented development near transit hubs. In fact, the blocks neighboring the current parking lot have among the lowest car ownership rates in the 35th Ward, with only 34% of residents owning a vehicle. The proposed affordable housing development is an important opportunity to advance equitable TOD in Chicago, and one that will have minimal impact on nearby parking given the already low rates of car ownership in the area.

MPC wholeheartedly supports the Emmett Street affordable housing proposal as one of the many needed steps the city can take to advance a more equitable future.

Sincerely,

Juan Sebastian Arias, Manager

Board of Governors

Chair Ellen Carnahan•

Vice Chair

Ann M. Drake •

Vice Chair Development James P. Stirling .

Vice Chair Development Secretary Paul C. Carlisle •

Vice Chair Government Robert V. Fitzsimmons •

Treasurer Bruce W. Taylor •

Immediate Past Chair Todd Brown●

Ramiro J. Atristaín-Carrión Kyle Barnett Carol Ross Barney Matthew Brewer • Christopher B. Burke Jack Catlin

Pedro J. Cevallos-Candau Chris Conley Lester Crown Francesca DeBiase James C. Franczek, Jr. • Linda Goodman Jacques N. Gordon •

Andy Hesselbach Charles R. Kaiser Christopher J. King Juan Carlos Linares Laritza Lopez Bernard Loyd Mary K. Ludgin Peter C. Malecek

M. Hill Hammock

James E. Mann Lee M. Mitchell Matthew Moog David Mook Juan G. Moreno • J Scot Pepper • Julian G. Posada George A. Ranney, Jr.

Matthew R. Reilein **Bob Reiter** Shawn Riegsecker Alana Ward Robinson Smita Shah Martin Stern

Tyronne Stoudemire Michael A. Thomas Mary White Vasys Melissa Y. Washington • Paula Wolff • Jessica Droste Yagan •

President

MarySue Barrett •

Executive Committee .

Carol L. Bernick Polished Nickel Capital Management

Executive Advisors Nicholas W. Alexos

Dentsply Sirona, Inc.

Vice Chair I General Counsel John Buck II The John Buck Company

> John Bucksbaum Bucksbaum Retail Properties, LLC

Marion A. Cameron Sipi Metals Corp.

David Casper BMO Harris Bank

Robert M. Chapman CenterPoint Properties

U.S. Bank

Craig J. Duchossois The Duchossois Group, Inc.

CA Residential

John S. Gates, Jr. PortaeCo LLC

Winston & Strawn LLP

Ari F. Glass Zeller Realty Corporation

Andy Gloor Sterling Bay

Michael L. Keiser Bandon Dunes Golf Resort

PCA

Karen Layng M.A.I.T. Co

Steven N. Miller Origin Ventures

Charles J. Moore The Banc Funds Co., LLC

L Marshall Peck InterPark Holdings LLC

Larry D. Richman CIBC Bank USA

Shawn Riegsecker Centro

Joan Rockey CastleArk Management LLC

Michael Scudder First Midwest Bancorp

Mark Skender Skender

Robert A. Sullivan Fifth Third Bank

Scott Swanson PNC Bank, Illinois

Stephan B. Tanda AptarGroup, Inc.

Jim TenBroek Growth Catalyst Partners

Thomas Weeks Lendlease

Edward J. Wehmer Wintrust Financial Corp.

Serena Wolfe Ernst & Young LLP

Andrea L. Zopp World Business Chicago